

Our ref: JP/RB/lab 1st October 2019

Janet Finch-Saunders AM
Chair of the Petitions Committee
National Assembly for Wales
Cardiff Bay
Cardiff
CF99 1NA

Dear Ms Finch-Saunders

Petition P-05-865 Guarantee fully plant-based options on every public sector menu to protect the rights of vegans and for our health, the environment and animals

Thank you for your recent request for the Health Board to comment on the above petition received regarding Vegan options on every public sector menu.

Aneurin Bevan University Health Board caters for vegans in all our hospitals. Our menus offer a daily range of vegan choices. In providing a daily choice of options, we are catering for vegans as we do for those on other diets or those with specific religious or ethical requirements.

Vegan staff, visitors and patients have been consulted with regard to the design of the menu and the choices included. The Health Board's vegan menu for inpatients was last revised and improved in May 2019.

To comply with the law, the Health Board seeks to ensure that there is no discrimination by offering a daily vegan choice at mealtimes. This is provided by way of a separate menu for those who wish to eat vegan in our hospitals. Welsh hospitals are governed by mandatory standards, one of which is that 3 hot choices must be offered at each main meal. The current standard hospital menu used across the Health Board does offer vegan choices on

Bwrdd Iechyd Prifysgol Aneurin Bevan

Pencadlys, Ysbyty Sant Cadog Ffordd Y Lodj Caerllion Casnewydd De Cymru NP18 3XQ Ffôn: 01633 436700 E-bost: abhb.enguiries@wales.nhs.uk **Aneurin Bevan University Health Board**

Headquarters
St Cadoc's Hospital
Lodge Road
Caerleon
Newport
South Wales
NP18

South Wales NP18 3XQ Tel No: 01633 436700

Email: abhb.enquiries@wales.nhs.uk



some days as part of these menus (in addition to a full separate vegan menu) as one of these 3 hot choices. A full separate vegan menu will always be available for any patient who wishes to eat vegan choices on all hospitals.

I hope the above response is helpful to you. If you require any additional information, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely

Judith Paget

Chief Executive/Prif Weithredwr

hidith Paper